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Tue Oct 25th

Upcoming Events

Welcome to the Valley Flyers October newsletWelcome to the Valley Flyers October newsletW

Ted Mayer  Newsletter Editor

Tue Oct 25th
General Meeting

  at Encino Community 

Tue Oct 25th

Upcoming Events

October 16th Try Fly Event

participation brings with it credit 

Restrooom Makover

Glendale Flying FieldGlendale Flying Field

RC jet TerroristRC jet Terrorist

Members List

We would like your feedback. If you have ideas 

for improving the  newsletter, or would like to 

submit articles/ideas, contact me at:

AMA Charter Club #152  Celebrating 61 years                                                           October 2011

www.va l l ey f l ye rs . comwww.va l l ey f l ye rs . comwww.va l l ey f l ye rs . comwww.valleyflyers.com



October 16th Try Fly 

Try-and-Fly, Valley Flyers’ an-
nual major outreach to the chil-
dren of our community, was 
held on Sun Oct 16. Chuck 
Thompson, Valley Flyers Presi-
dent and CD of this event, re-
ported more than 60 children 
and their parents participated. 
This was not the official Y-Fly 
that we’ve hosted in past years, 
but an informal gathering of chil-
dren from Scouts, YMCA, other 
organizations and just individu-
als. A steady stream of young-
sters continued to arrive during 
the course of the 10AM to 3PM 
event and once buddy-box fly-
ing began, it was continued al-
most non-stop. The building of 
rubber band balsa planes con-
tinued through the day—as did 
the action on the flight simula-
tors. Chuck says he was very 
pleased by the strong turnout—
not only of participants but by 
the many club members who 
volunteered. Many arrived early 
and stayed through the cleanup.
Bob Tarlau
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OCTOBER MONTHLY
 DRAWING

FAI F3A 
WORLD CHAMPIONSHIP 
RESULTS – AMA MUNCIE 

INDIANA
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PLACE	
   NAME	
   COUNTRY	
   TOTAL	
   F-­‐11	
   UNKNOWN	
  1	
   F-­‐11	
   UNKNOWN	
  2	
  

1	
   PAYSANT-­‐LE	
  ROUX	
  Christophe	
   FRA	
   2000.00	
   1000.0	
   994.77	
   963.42	
   1000.0	
  	
  

2	
   ONDA	
  Tetsuo	
   JPN	
   2000.00	
   996.52	
   1000.0	
   1000.0	
   949.31	
  	
  

3	
   JESKY	
  Andrew	
   USA	
   1951.21	
   929.03	
   968.45	
   982.76	
   921.38	
  	
  

4	
   HYDE	
  Chip	
   USA	
   1926.72	
   955.10	
   966.69	
   960.04	
   924.03	
  	
  

5	
   MAYR	
  Gerhard	
   AUT	
   1887.38	
   929.48	
   957.90	
   928.70	
   925.45	
  	
  

6	
   BESCHORNER	
  Bern	
   GER	
   1887.21	
   938.58	
   948.63	
   916.27	
   922.49	
  	
  

7	
   PAYSANT-­‐LE	
  ROUX	
  Benoit	
   FRA	
   1876.88	
   874.56	
   944.92	
   931.96	
   880.19	
  	
  

8	
   SUZUKI	
  Koji	
   JPN	
   1866.12	
   922.77	
   916.51	
   949.61	
   902.86	
  	
  

9	
   KAISER	
  Stefan	
   LIE	
   1865.12	
   923.98	
   941.13	
   905.07	
   914.22	
  	
  

10	
   MATT	
  Wolfgang	
   LIE	
   1840.02	
   939.67	
   900.35	
   862.69	
   802.88	
  	
  

AS Leader Member and contest 
director of the AMA, you will oc-
casionally see AMA news re-
ported by me in our newsletter.
So...congratulations to team 
USA for finishing FIRST in the 
F3A competition (that would be 
international pattern in laymans 
terns.) The team consisted of 
Brett Wickizer, Andrew Jesky, 
Chip Hyde and team manag-
erAlbert Glen. For those CLUB 
old timers, thats the same Chip 
Hyde that flew in Southern 
California Q500 ans Q40 races 
many years back, at the BASIN.
It was a pleasure to see him fly!
Speaking  of Muncie, just re-
member that ,along with the 
AMA renewal notices coming 
in the mail, will be the election 
ballots for 2012! Dont hold off  
in your response, too long be-
cause  the ballots are are due 
to be postmarked by November 
12, 2011. PLEASE VOTE!

This month’s drawing will feature the 
MR. MULLIGAN BY GREAT PLANES.  

Specifications:  
Wingspan - 52.5”   Wing Area -  441 in² Weight -  5.25-5.75 lb   Length - 41.5” 

Wing Loading -  27-30 oz/sq ft      
Recommended  equipment:

Outrunner brushless  42-50-800 kV. ESC - 45 A,   Propeller - 12x8 E 
Battery - 14.8V (4S) 3350 mAh to 4350 mah.

Bring some extra cash for the drawing and the snack stand! 

Bob Smith, Prize Coordinator



VALLEY FLYERS 
SEPTEMBER 25 FUN FLY/

BBQ REPORT

Based on the number of people 
fed, over 160, I’m happy with the 
results of the BBQ portion of the 
Fun Fly.  I appreciate the mem-
bers that pre-registered with 
me (around 100 entries) and I 
made every attempt to insure 
they received the meal they re-
quested.  Those that didn’t reg-
ister might have experienced 
some delay in getting the meal 
ticket you wanted, but I believe 
they also finally received their 
request.  If you didn’t register 
this year, please make a mental 
note to do so in 2012.
Another up point is that we had 
more chicken than planned, 
due to an error while taking 
the order.  This helped feed all 
those un-registered members!  
On the down side, we were 
short on side dishes this year 
(desserts were pretty good).  In 
2012 we will stress the impor-
tance of bringing a side dish or 
two for that matter.  A dish to 
feed anywhere from 6-12 guests 
would be great!  The club will 
also donate more bread, beans 
and potato salad!
As to the fun fly part of the event, 
we did equally as well.  We had 
67 registered participants, 18 
new Valley Flyer members,  7  
2012 Valley Flyer renewals and 
10 AMA applicants.
My appreciation to  Bob & Da-
vid Tarlau, Mario Sweet, Scott 
Ramos, Chuck Thompson, 
Frank Miller, Benny Elkouby, 
Tyler Smith and Ashley Ziliak 
for helping run the event!
Special thanks to Ricc Bieber 
and Dan Ziliak for preparing the 
chicken and steak meals!

Thank you for your support,
Bob Smith
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for the Holiday Party!  And be-
cause we got such a terrific re-
sponse about the food last year, 
we are going to do it again.  
Same food, different venue, 
though.  Save December 10th 
at 6 P.M. at Presidente Mexican 
Restaurant in Northridge for our 
annual soiree.  We’re putting 
together the menu even as we 
speak!  More info as it becomes 
available.
 I have to take this opportunity 
to thank Dan Ziliak, his daugh-
ter and her boyfriend for their 
amazing effort running the 
snack stand during my recent 
absence.  Their efforts have 
helped the club, not only mone-
tarily, but also added to the spirit 
of volunteerism that makes this 
whole thing work the way it 
does.  I’m not quite at 100% yet, 
and it’s good to know that I can 
count on a pro.  Thanks, guys.
 So…..take a minute to check 
out the website, make note of 
the upcoming events, help out 
at a few, and have a good time!

Till next month,  Flaps Up!

Ricc Bieber
Hospitality

Well, campers, is it really Octo-
ber already?  How fast is this 
year speeding by?  I don’t know 
about the rest of you, but as I 
get older, it seems to go faster.  
Ouch!
 Just to recap, we had a bang-
up time at the annual BBQ.  
Such a bang-up time, that it 
seems that a few of you sorta 
forgot to RSVP so we could be 
ready for you!  Just for some 
future reference, when this 
comes up again next year (and 
it will!), we really DO need for 
you all to give us an idea if you 
will be there.  Why, you may 
ask?  Well, we have to buy the 
main food and drinks ahead of 
time!  Also, I may need of ex-
plain the “potluck” portion of the 
exercise.  “Potluck” means that 
YOU bring something to the 
party, as well!  And enough to 
share with 10-15 other people!  
So in case you were wonder-
ing why there wasn’t enough 
potato salad or cole slaw to go 
around, it was because some-
body didn’t bring something to 
share!  Don’t worry, I’ll remind 
you all again next year.
 On to other stuff.  Since it’s Oc-
tober, it’s that time of year again 

Members Present
Chuck Thompson President
Randy Mytar Vice Presi-
dent 
Bob Smith Treasurer
Scott Ramos Secretary
Ricc Bieber Hospitality Direc-
tor
Mario Sweet Safety Officer
Stephen Fine Program Director
Bob Tarlau Public Relations
Tony di Leo Flight Instructor
Tony Aguila   Media Director 
Ted Mayer Newsletter Editor
Jason Pakfar Webmaster
Dave Sweany Field Man-
ager
Ben Elkouby Electric Director

Members Absent
Adam Gelbart Giant 
Scale Director

In Attendance
David Tarlau
Dan Zilliak

Chuck Thompson
Upcoming events Try and fly on 
Oct.16 where we need instruc-
tors, helpers, simulators and 
trainers readied.  Mario is work-
ing on two now and will do one 
more.  We will have 2 gas and 
2 electrics.
We have 4 DX7 and 1 DX6i.  
Scott and Tony Aguila will bring 
in trainers.  Chuck has 1 club 
and one personal traner.  There 
is one more in the generator 
shed.  
Chuck does not have an idea 
of how many kids will be there.  
Chuck will also contact Millikan   
MS. 

Page 5 The Valley flyer

Valley Flyers Field Support Information and Runway Repair Fund
Contact: Chuck Thompson : chuckthompson@mac.com

Checks should be made out to: 
Valley Flyers Foundation

PO Box 2055

Board Meeting Minutes-
Sept. 6, 2011

A note from our 
Hospitality Director

October  2011
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TREASURY REPORT 
OCTOBER 2011

Ricc is also contacting a Boy 
Scout troop.  Chuck will work 
out meal tickets.  Bob Smith has 
ordered more wrist bands.  Ja-
son Pakfar will bring 3 monitors.  
Scott Ramos can bring a com-
puter and simulator.  Chuck has 
requested Sky Streaks from the 
AMA.  If not, Jason will donate 
100.  
Randy Mytar suggests that he 
brings a helium balloon with a 
400’ tether to a future event. 
Also he recommended that we 
add an altimeter to a trainer and 
have a contest to see who can 
get the closest to 400’ without 
going over.  Randy gave Jason 
the City and State code for non 
smoking in parks.
Ricc is concerned on how the 
low number of dishes for the 
pot luck there were.  Very few 
people brought items for the 
potluck.  

LA3D Helicopter Event
Artwork is done.  The registra-
tion is $25 for two days, $15 for 
1.  Dave Tarlau is working on 
getting factory demos. Dave is 
also working on getting vendor 
participation.  He already has a 
couple lined up.  Jason will up-
date LA3D.org website.  Dave 
will provide content.  Dave will 
need assistance with setup, se-
curity and registration.  
The following event is the Fun-
Fly and Swap Meet on Nov. 5th, 
and then LA Jets on Nov 27th 
and Toys for Tots on Dec 11.
We have not set a date or ven-
ue for the holiday party.  Last 
year we had it on the 10th.  We 
will plan for the 10th  or the 17th 
at El Presidente at Devonshire 
and Reseda.  As soon as the 
venue is confirmed, we can 
start advertising.

AMA Expo
They are already signing up 
booths.  We will participate 
this year again.  The cost is 
$125 per space. We will book 3 
spaces.  The 2012 applications 
are done.  Chuck has asked 
Cliff Sonnentag to do the 2012 
member card artwork .
Bob has provided the Board with 
the first preliminary 2012 events 
calendar.  The scale events are 
too close together.  The Giant 
Scale events are open to all 
scales, so Chuck recommends 
the name Giant Scale event 
should be renamed to All Scale.  
Bob Tarlau asked about coordi-
nating the schedule with Circle 
Burners.  Bob will contact Sam 
Gengo to see if he will CD the 
SAE event.  We need to make 
sure that we don’t have events 
on holidays.  We need to flip the 
Western States with the West-
ern Championship.   We may 
want to cut out one scale events 
and perhaps have a 3D event 
or another electric event.  Ten-
tative date for a second electric 
event will be the 9th of Sept.  
Ben will CD.  We need to talk to 
Hobby People about paid ads in 
the newsletter.

Chuck, Randy and Bob dis-
cussed the runway repairs and 
it should be scheduled for mid 
Nov.  We have $21, 463.03 in 
the Foundation, we may look to 
get some more work done than 
just the runway. It would be nice 
to get the taxiways done at the 
same time, depending on costs.  
Chuck has started listing items 
from the Dave Hendrics dona-
tion on Ebay.  We have made 
about $1,200 so far.  
There were a number of other 
items discussed at the meeting 
with the Parks and Recs. such 
as the restrooms, mowing and 
some brush removal and com-
munications with other clubs 
and movie shoots.

Glendale Field.
Jason should be picking up the 

keys for the Glendale on the 5th.  
Jason recommends the first or-
der of business is the construc-
tion of the shade structure and 
pit.  
The Valley Flyers PayPal ac-
count is properly functioning.  
Chuck has supplied Bob Smith 
with the information.

Chuck spoke with Dave Hen-
drics, he is doing better and is 
able to do some reading with a 
magnifying glass and his health 
overall is good.  Dave said he is 
satisfied with the way his dona-
tion is being handled.
A tentative date of Oct 11th and 
12th from 8 to noon has been 
set for replacing the table tops 
in the pits.  We may consider 
adding more tables.  We also 
need to consider making it more 
clear that the tables are only for 
assembling their planes and not 
for pitting. 
   

Checking  $7510.32
PayPal $2133.97
Total $9644.32 total
Pending deposits: $161Sept. 
raffle, $32 meeting snack bar
Bob Smith

Ben Elkouby
Can the original charging sta-
tion be upgraded on the shed.  
It is too short.  
Dave Sweany
Dave will be checking the bat-
teries for shorts.
Scott Ramos
Will get working on business 
cards. Scott will list which board 
positions are up this year.
Tony Aguila 
Tony will send Jason videos to 
post on the website.
Gary Stevens
We are at 365 members.
We will need to announce open 
board member positions. 
Ted Mayer wants articles by the 
15th.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30

October  2011
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General Meeting Minutes 
September 27, 2011

Tarlau.  If anyone can come out 
to help, please contact Ben  or 
Dave

Chuck Thompson

Tonight’s program was intend-
ed to be “Bring your worst fly-
ing plane”, but by the looks of 
what’s been brought in, we all 
have great flying planes.
The BBQ fun fly earned $790, 
25 memberships, and 10 AMA 
memberships and  57 entrants.
Event officials
Bob Smith, Dave Sweany, Ma-
rio Sweet, Scott Ramos, Chuck 
Thompson, Benny Elkouby, 
Dan Zilliak, Ashley and Tyler,  
and RiccBieber
The main purpose of the BBQ 
was to drive memberships.
Ricc Bieber
It was a great event.  Ricc was 
originally was worried by the 
size of the lunch line, but we 
had just enough chicken and 
steak.  Unfortunately, we only 
had 12 people that brought side 
dishes as the Annual BBQ is a 
pot luck event and depends on 
members to bring side dishes. 
Try and Fly is coming up at the 
beginning of Oct.  It is essen-
tially the same as the Y-Fly but 
without the organized involve-
ment of the Y Indian Guides.  
We would like to arrange for 
people to bring out flight sim-
ulators.  We also need to be 
sure we have as many trainers 
ready to fly.
Ricc will have a 5$ hot dog, 
chip, and drink lunch.  If any-
one knows of youth groups who 
might be interested, please let 
them know.

Oct. 29, 30 will be the LA3D He-
licopter event. It will be co-CD’d 
by Ben Elkouby and Dave 

Yoal and Rafael Pelzig are 
Members of the Month.  They 
have brought in the airplane 
that they designed and built 
their own plane.  The plans were 
hand drawn and parts were cut 
with band saws and xacto knife.  
The plane now has flown twice.  
They would like to give their 
thanks to Tony di Leo and Mel 
Roberts.  Ben Elkouby piloted 
their first successful flight.  Sam 
flew it the second time.

We have been working on get-

ting the updated 2012 applica-
tions.
Efforts on the field repairs have 
been going.  Bob Tarlau, Ran-

dy Mytar, and Chuck Thomp-
son met with Parks and Recs.  
Chuck had not ever been in-
volved in dealing with the parks 
and give his thanks Bob for 
his initiative on taking the lead 
with the ongoing communica-
tions with Parks.  Topics being 
discussed include the runway 
repairs, movie shoots, mow-
ing, restroom maintenance and 
more. We will be able to move 
forward with the runway repair.  
If all goes well, we should be 
able to get the Right of Access, 
and we are shooting for the 
work to be done in November.  
We will also look into get the taxi 
ways done at the same time, if 
cost and scheduling works out.
We talked about the restrooms 
and the poor condition of the 
port-a-pottys.  This isn’t the only 
restroom down in the park and 
they are looking to resolve the 
problem
After this meeting and the Mas-
ter Plan meeting, it’s clear  they 
are walking a tight rope with all 
the interests of the many groups 
that use the park,  There are 
also outside groups that want to 
use the park for events.  
After seeing what they are go-
ing though, Chuck has a better 
understanding and appreciation 
the difficulties that the reduced 
staff at parks deals with.
One area where there is the 
most difficulty is overnight 
camping.  The problem is that 
the Corps does not want any 
overnight camping in the basin 
and there have been a lot of 
other groups who want to, so it 
is difficult for them to allow us 
and not others.
They will do a walk around of 
the field with us next week
New tabletops have been pur-
chased for the 10 metal table-
tops.
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Break

We have a new Newsletter Edi-
tor Ted Mayer. Welcome Ted.  
We have a new Media Director, 
Tony Aguila.  Mike Trudell has 
stepped down as a Helicopter 
Director.  Dave Tarlau is help-
ing out but his college studies 
prevents him from becoming 
the Helicopter Director 

Sammy of Sammy’s cameras 
has donated a plane to the club.  
Sammy also donated a 33% 
CAP a couple of weeks ago.  
We will be arranging a sale.

Jason Pakfar
Jason went to the field with the 
chief and performed a test flight 
with a glow and electric plane.  
Today, all the paperwork was 
completed.  We anticipate hav-
ing keys to the field by the end 
of the week.  We have been 
working for 4 years with over 
40 meetings.  Greg Gregorian, 
a member of Valley Flyers and 
on the Glendale Water Com-
mission was instrumental in 
moving it forward.  The former 
club had 80 members at it’s 
height, and ended with under 
50.  This is not a public park.  
You will have to be an AMA 
and a club member to use the 
facilities once opened.  We are 
still working on structuring the 
prices, access and rules.  We 
will have port-a-pottys on site 
and have to do our own mainte-
nance of the grounds.  The field 
is only ½ to 1/3 the size of the 
basin field.  It will handle planes 
up to about 40, maybe 60 size 
with standard engines.  We are 
working on getting a container.  
For now, we can run a gener-
ator,   We will need to build a 
shade structure like the one we 

built for the park flyer area.  We 
should start off making it use-
able and then see how it goes 
before making major improve-
ments and place any stress on 
our existing facilities and opera-
tions at the basin   We will need 
to have new Bylaws to meet the 
requirements of the city of Glen-
dale.  We have not talked to the 
City about  restrooms.  We have 
started conversations with Wa-
ter and Power about eventually 
bringing both water and power 
to the new field.  We may also 
be able to use some recycled 
water.
The Gardening Dept had been 
using it to dump dirt.  The city 
came out and leveled the area.  
There is some vegetation that 
will need to be cleared.  There 
was a question about non AMA 
member use of the field.  The 
field will only be accessed by 
members and member guests.  
A committee will need to be 
formed to start up the new field.   
The City of Glendale insisted 
that their name is included, so 
the club will be known as the 
Glendale flyers.  We will still 
need to figure out how to con-
trol the gate and use of the field.

Thank you Jason for all the work 
you have done to bring this to 
fruition
It’s amazing how we are start-

ing a new field when so many 
clubs are loosing fields.  Chuck 
Thompson belongs to a club 
that you get a key and the key 
is changed every year and ev-
eryone has to have a club ID on 
them while at the field.
Show and tell

Chuck got a Great Planes Fok-
ker DR1.  He had his maiden 
flight it on Sunday.  

Randy Mytar brought in an 
Extra from Skyshark he got at 
a hobby shop in Lake Havusu. 
With a 6 cell battery it weighs 7 
pounds.  He finds that with an 
electric there is more throttle 
management than with glow.  
Consequently, after about 6 
minutes he’s ready to land.  He 
did his own trim design.  The 
plane is read to maiden.

Raffle

Benny won the grand prize.

Meeting adjourned.



I think most of 
you know our 
Vice President 
Randy Mytar. 
I just became re-
acquainted with 
Randy again af-
ter forty years. 
Randy and I 
graduated from 
the same design 
college in the 
same year. 
Back then, Ran-
dy was the ‘star’ 
of the Design de-
partment.
He has had a 
great career as 
an Architectural 
Illustrator. 
So we are both 
in the Art/Design 
business, and in to Radio con-
trol aircraft. As an added coin-
cidence we are also both jazz 
musicians.
Randy has made a great ges-
ture.
To help the club raise some rev-
enue. He has offered to Make 
available some of his prints.
These beautiful watercolor 
paintings are art prints approx. 
24”x30”.
The price is $150 of which $50 
will go to the club. 
This is a deal! The price of an 
art print is almost the rest of the 
money.
 Anyone who knows about avia-
tion art will salivate over these 
prints-and the low price!

Thanks Randy!

Ted Mayer

Just Plane Art!
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The LA3D helicopter event is back after a one year hiatus and is shaping up to be a great event. 
Helicopter pilots from around the Southwest are expected to attend, including a couple of factory pi-
lots. Come out to the field October 29-30 to check out this, hopefully, once again annual fun fly. Ven-
dors will be on site to help you get your rotary wing fix. Volunteers will be needed to help with setup, 
registration, and food. Thank you for your support.
David Tarlau
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New Tables at the Field
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Five Valley Flyers members de-
voted hours and days of their 
own time this week replacing 
and painting table tops on sev-
eral of our pit area tables. Big 
thanks go to: Willie Gardner, 
Field Manager Dave Sweany, 
Benny Elkouby, Randy Mytar 
and soon-to-be-member Sal-
vador Valesquez, a contractor 
who came along and pitched in. 

He's about 
to join the 
c lub- -and 
m e m b e r s  
will be 
t e a c h i n g 
him to fly. 
Thanks to 
Dave for 
sharing his 
photos.

to join the 
c lub- -and 
m e m b e r s  
will be 
t e a c h i n g 
him to fly. 
Thanks to 
Dave for 
sharing his 
photos.
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TODAY'S PHOTOS:  The City 
Sanitation Department had its 
big pumper truck at the field 
this morning--cleaning out the 
septic tanks that have caused 
the problems 
at the rest-
rooms over 
the past sev-
eral weeks.   
Pics of the 
operation can 
be seen here.    
The rest-
rooms should 
be open 
again by the 
time you read 
this.  Just to 
be sure, Rec-
reation and 
Parks had 
three fresh 
porta-potties dropped off this 
morning.   Big thanks to senior 
Rec & Parks maintenance su-
pervisor Abel Perez and mainte-
nance supervisor Tom Leveque 
for approving and overseeing 

the repairs.  An irritation line 
has just broken because of root 
damage in the pit area... and a 
city plumbing crew will be work-
ing on that.   A major piece of 
line needs to be replaced.  Also, 

the city will be replacing our ag-
ing and crooked main bulletin 
board... which is wobbly and 
threatens to break.   As some 
of you have already seen, the 
large tree on the west side of 
the heli pit area split last week 
and has been removed in a ma-
jor Rec & Parks operation.  I've 
asked Tom to look into having a 
replacement planted for, as you 
will see in some of the restroom 
maintenance shots, a large area 
has been left without shade.  

Also soon to come:  news of 
the runway repairs, which the 
club (thanks to your contribu-
tions) hopes to make in md-
November.

Restroom Makeover



The New Glendale Field

We received the final signature 
for us to take over the Glendale 
Field.  The effort is 4 years in the 
making.  Jason started to look 
into it, and has been working on 
behalf of the Valley Flyers.  
The field is on the east of Hwy 
2 between the 134 and the 210. 
and is next to the Glendale 
Sports Complex.  
We are not near an airport, but 
we still have a 400’ limitation.  
We will need to obtain sheds 
and we can put in solar for pow-
er.  It is about 1/4 to 1/3 the size 
of the Basin.  
The field will be an AMA sanc-
tioned field and is for member 
only. 
 There is the potential that in the 
future we may be able to get 
water. There will be port-a-pot-
tys at the fieldand and we  will 
eventually build a shade area 
with the same design we used 
for the Balboa park flyer area.
The runway is hard compact fill 
and will take little work to get 
into shape. 
The club will eventually to do all 
the improvements.  Allowable 
noise level will be 98 db at 20’
The city of Glendale requires 
the City’s name is in the name 
of the club, so it will be the 
Glendale RC Flyers. 
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Valley Flyers Membership   Box 2055   North Hills   CA    91393 
 

 

Dear Model Aircraft & Radio Control Enthusiast, 
 
Thank you for your interest in Model Aviation.  The San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers (SFVRCF) is Academy of Model 
Aeronautics Charter Club #152, and in 2012 the club will enjoy its 62nd year as a Club!  Joining the Valley Flyers is a great 
way to support the hobby while enjoying the rich, educational benefits and camaraderie that Club membership can bring. 
The main emphasis of the Club is the promotion of model aviation, to maintain the Apollo XI field both physically and 
politically for model aviation, and to promote good fellowship and community relations.  With your membership, you support 
the many Apollo XI field improvements and community relations projects the club is championing. 
 
Benefits of Membership Include: 

• Free flight instruction.  We use our Club trainer airplanes, radios, and fuel...  You provide the enthusiasm! 
• Free Annual BBQ & Club-subsidized End-of-Year Holiday Party & Award Presentation & FREE Fun Fly Events. 
• Club Meetings including Show-And-Tell, Model-Related Programs & Presentations, and a Monthly Raffle. 
• Up to a 10% Discount for purchases at supporting hobby shops 
• The Valley Flyer  –  The club’s official newsletter. 

 
Please fill out and sign the membership application.  Send the application with a check for the membership dues (make check 
payable to The Valley Flyers) to Valley Flyers Membership, PO Box 2055, North Hills, CA  91393 
Alternately, you may bring your application to a Club meeting, or sign up using PayPal® at www.valleyflyers.com online. 
Prospective Members and Guests are always welcome and invited to Club meetings. 
Your support is greatly appreciated.  
Membership Director 
San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers 
glstevens@verizon.net 
Along with your modest annual dues, you need to have a current membership in the Academy of Model Aeronautics. 
If you are not yet an AMA member, you can sign up by calling 765-287-1256 or visiting  www.modelaircraft.org  online. 

 
 

SFVRCF Club Meetings 
Club meetings are held on the 4th Tuesday of each month at 7:30 PM. 
Refreshments will be available.  Please bring a couple of extra dollars 
for refreshments and raffle tickets if you so desire. 
 

2012 Club Meeting Schedule 
January 24th July 24th 
February 28th August 28th 
March 27th September 25th 
April 24th October 23rd 
May 22nd November 27th – Annual Workers Raffle 
June 26th December 8th   TBD   Holiday Party 
 
 
 
 
The SFVRCF is Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA) charter club # 152, and as a charter club all members of the SFVRCF must be members in good standing 
with the AMA.  Failure to become an AMA member or to keep your AMA membership current will void your SFVRCF membership.  Your AMA membership is 
verified each year when you renew your club membership.  SFVRCF members are expected to abide by club bylaws, Academy of Model Aeronautics rules, Apollo 
XI field flying regulations, and normal standards of conduct and courte

                                            
 Some restrictions may apply call store for details. 

B
al

bo
a 

B
lv

d.
 

101 Freeway 
Encino Community Center 
4935 Balboa Blvd. 
Encino, CA  91916 

N 

Ventura Blvd. 
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SSSaaannn   FFFeeerrrnnnaaannndddooo   VVVaaalllllleeeyyy   RRR///CCC   FFFlllyyyeeerrrsss   
2012 Application for Membership 

 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY! 

 
Date of Application  /  /  

 

Full Name  *AMA Membership Number:  

  * Current AMA membership is required to be a SFVRCF member.  Failure to supply a  
valid and current AMA number within 45 days of application will void SFVRCF membership. 

Address    
    
City  State  Zip  Phone (          ) 
    
Ò Go byÓ  Name (Example Bob instead of Robert) Birth Date  /  /  
 
EMAIL ADDRESS: 
(Print one letter per block) 

                            

The Club Respects Your Privacy!   Email Addresses will only be used for informing members of upcoming meetings & events and will be kept confidential. 
 

I am a member in good standing with the Academy of Model Aeronautics. INITIAL 
 

I am a certified AMA CD (Contest Director). Yes/No 
 
T-Shirt Size (Check one)         S M L XL XXL XXXL 
 
As a member of San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers I agree to abide by the San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers Club 
bylaws, AMA rules, the Apollo XI Field regulations, and the normal standards of conduct and courtesy. 
 

Signature  
 

Newsletter Delivery:  Please check one of the following.  You may change at any time during the year. 
 Yes, I wish to save the Club postage.  I can get the newsletter online.  I may pick up a hardcopy at Club meetings. 
 Sorry, I have no internet access and wish to have a printed copy of the newsletter mailed to my address above. 
 

Membership Type 
Check Applicable Description 

 Interests 
Check all that apply 

 IÕ ll help with 
Check all that apply 

 New Member ** $25.00   Learning to fly  Electrics / Park Flyers   Flight Instruction 
 Renewal $25.00   Learning to build  Pylon Racing   Building Instruction 
 Additional Family Member $10.00   Sport Flying  Jets   Safety 
 Junior $10.00   Pattern  Giant Scale   Hospitality 
 Other*    Scale Models  Helicopters   Contests 
* Please explain   R/C Combat  3D Aerobatics   Field Maintenance 

 
** January 1 - March 31 $25.00 | April 1 - June 30 $20.00 | July 1 - Sept. 30 $15.00 | October 1 - December 31 $10.00  
 
Membership Feedback  Please give us your comments on how you feel about the club/field or other items you think can be improved: 

 

 
 
 
 

  

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY 
 
Received / / 
 
Paid $ / 
 

Membership Year 2012 



Just in case you were wondering.................
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         Board members
President Chuck Thompson chuckthompson@mac.com 818-359-3976
Vice President Randy Mytar rmytar@gmail.com R 818-789-7719
Treasurer Bob Smith flynbs@socal.rr.com 661-298-2614
Secretary Scott Ramos saramos@earthlink.net 818-407-1180
Membership Director Gary Stevens glstevens@verizon.net 818-830-1101
Public Relations Bob Tarlau bob@tarlau.com 818-794-9260
Safety Director Mario Sweet mariojsweet@yahoo.com 818-980-9641
Newsletter Editor Ted Mayer emayer@pacbell.net 818-618-2080
Program Director Steven Fine sfineproducts@aol.com 818-298-9542
Training Coordinator Tony di Leo toniano@yahoo.com 818-652-9366
Electric Director Benny Elkouby bennyel@worldnet.att.net 818-235-9098
Event Director Robert Burn bean_counterbb99@yahoo.com
Webmaster Jason Pakfar jason@saturnis.net 818-206-5777
Hospitality Ricc Bieber ricc@bieberlc.com 818-497-4567
Giant Scale Director Adam Gelbart adam.gelbart@verizon.net 310-441-9408
Helicopter Director
Field Manager Dave Sweany demflyer@msn.com 818-447-4510
Turbine Director Jeff Tolomeo jrtrc@yahoo.com 805-428-5219

         Board members
Board Members

Support the hobby shops that support your club
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September  2011 
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